As may be anticipated, the chief architect was John Taylor who began by building a very long leat to the Lisburne mines at Pontrhydygroes about 1835. Some fifteen years later he commenced a much more important development in the isolated plateau north of Ponterwyd to supply the rapidly expanding mines of Cwmsymlog, Cwmerfin and Cwmbrwyno for which the headwaters of the Rheidol presented the only adequate source. This formidable under​taking is briefly described below and the plan on page 4 together with the 21/2 in maps will be found helpful in following the route.

Part of the task had been unwittingly completed in the early 1840's by John Horridge when he conveyed the waters of the Leri from Craig y Pistyll to Cwmsebon by a leat running in great loops round two intervening mountain spurs. Near Lletty Evanhen the level dropped considerably after crossing a ridge and somewhere in the Cwmsymlog valley it dropped again, the overall fall to Cwmsebon being approximately 400 ft. About 1850, Taylors turned this loss of head to good account by building a high level leat from Lletty Evanhen to Cwmsymlog and Cwmerfin, from whence it descended to other mines down the valley, including Cwmsebon.

This supply was augmented by bringing the Rheidol tributaries into the Leri above Craig y Pistyll by means of a long watercourse through wild and difficult country via Brynyrafr and Bwlchystyllen. Near the latter, the flow could be discharged either towards Cwmsymlog or into Pond Syfydrin and thence to Goginan and/or Cwmbrwyno. The eastern Rheidol tributary, Afon Uuestgota, was tapped below the Welsh Potosi mines, which obtained supplies from Llyn Conach and Llyn Dwfn, whilst the western tributary yielded its share near Dolrhyddlan (Eaglebrook). This system was to form the main framework of the leats north of the A44 road, and once understood the remaining watercourses fall quite readily into place.

